Letter 9 (42).

To Mrs. Smyth from M.N. Craig, Eric Craig’s brother, written on black rimmed paper, stamped 2 Carlisle Terrace, Londonderry and dated the 9 September 1916.

Dear Mrs. Smyth

Isn’t it sad about poor Eric, he didn’t have long poor boy.  He was very fond of you and your family, he was always talking to me about you all and telling me how kind you were to him.  Poor Gordon will be in a terrible state they were so extremely fond of each other.

Eric was such a good brother and greatly devoted to his Father and Mother, as long as they were well Eric was happy.  However it is God's will and he has gone but a short time before to a world of love and happiness and he has died a noble death, so we must endeavour to lead a more righteous life so that when our time comes we may be prepared to meet him in Heaven.  I was speaking to a Lient. one day last week he told me he was speaking to Eric just an hour before he was killed, he said Eric was the most popular officer in his battalion.

Have you heard from Gordon lately?  I sincerely hope he is well, I am writing him today.  Next time I am in Belfast I will call and see you, and tell Willie next time he is in Derry he is to come and stay with us and no other place, as it was Eric's wish that Willie should always stay here.  How is John?  I hope he is making a speedy recovery.

Father has just opened a letter which Eric left with him the day he left for France which he was to open if anything should happen him, in it he says.  If my Chum Gordon should survive me always treat him in the best possible manner because he is the best chap I ever met.  Must conclude hoping you are all well

Yours very sincerely

M.N. Craig.

